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BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday on 9th January 2012 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Tabberer, Downes, White, Murphy and the Clerk Mrs S Downes.

In attendance
County Councillor Davies, District Councillor Swinburn and four members of the public were present.
Apologies
District Councillor Roger Bass was at another meeting, Cllr Burgoyne was ill, and both Cllrs Norris and Oliff were on holiday. All apologies were noted and accepted.
12/001            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.

                        None recorded.
12/002
Public Participation


The meeting was at this point adjourned for public

                         participation, see notes at the end of these minutes.

12/003 
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 14th Nov  

                        2011 and 9th December 2011

 It was agreed that they were a true record and were initialled and signed by the Chairman.


12/004
Matters Arising (Not already on Clerk’s Report and Agenda)

After reviewing the Parish Council’s written agreement with 

                        Worcester County Council dated 26.2.2004, repair work

                        carried out last year on the   Berryfield car park, ( see minute 

                        entry11/076) entitles us to claim 85% of the cost, this being
                        £2545.20 which has been credited to our bank account.

The Enforcement Officer, Paul Clements has been able to 

                        contact the owners of the land at Hill Top where several 

                        caravans have been in situ since September last year.


Although they live in Florida, they will need to pursue their


own legal action but in the interim, MHDC will be serving


an enforcement notice. 


There is another caravan now sited back on land owned by


Mr Tomkins which already holds a valid enforcement notice.


An eviction notice has been issued on 21.12.2012 to take

                        effect from 8.2.2012 allowing 3 months for compliance.


All 6 grit bins have now been installed throughout both villages


and their location and means of use have been entered in 


Footprints and on the web-site.
12/005             District and County Councillor’s Reports

County Councillor Davies advised us that even though the budget for County Council from Central Government is £8.6 million (8%) down from last year (to be announced at County Council on Wednesday 13th January); front line services will not be affected. WCC has been successful in their bid for funding for transport of £22 million and this will be spent on improving the first 3 islands on the A4440 from junction 7.

Stoney Ley will be closed from its junction on A44 for 500 metres from 18th January to repair a water main.


 District Councillors Swinburn and Bass’s report is attached to 

                       these minutes.  Earlier in the day, Councillors Swinburn, Bass 

                       and Chris Bocock ( Chief Executive of Malvern District Council)

                       had met with Councillors Winkworth, Downes  and the Clerk  

 as part of a fact finding visit to the District Ward and to ascertain 

 if the services of the District Council meet the requirements of 

 the Parish. The Parish Council’s  main concerns at present 


 relate to  Planning and Affordable Housing. Current and recent 

 past experience of planning contraventions were discussed 


 during which Mr Babcock emphasised his determination to 


 ensure better joined up working between the departments 


 involved. 
12/006
 A44 Traffic problems.


 The Parish Council have received a letter from Safety Road
                       Partnership advising us that with effect from spring 2012 and to
                       coincide with the beginning of the motorbike season, that a
                      decision had been made, to commence speed enforcement
                      activity within Cotheridge and Broadwas.


The Clerk and Chairman had met with Gerry Brienza (Senior 

                     Highways Liaison engineer) on 25th November and had  

                     highlighted the areas of concern within and on the outskirts of 

                     Broadwas village.
                     Councillor Davies informed us that Ken Dicken and Mr Jew have
                     prepared a scheme of proposals for the traffic problems and this 
                     will be sent to us within the next seven days. He suggested that
                     we invite both officers to our next meeting in February.

12/007
Request for funding from the Lower Teme Valley web site.


Councillors had familiarised themselves with this service and on 

                     the proviso that we request a copy of the first year accounts 

                     when they become available, an amount of £200 was agreed 

                     towards running costs for the first year. Proposed by Cllr 

                     Winkworth, seconded by Cllr Murphy and carried forward.
12/008
Correspondence
a) Letter from solicitors representing Mr & Mrs Brown in connection with right of way to Berryfields over the Sling.  Provoked by an ambiguity in our November minutes relating to proposals to extend the car park on Berryfields.     
12/009
Progress Reports
a) Treasurer’s Report

A copy is attached to these minutes. Payments were proposed by Cllr Downes and seconded by Cllr Tabberer.

b) Clerk’s Report

A copy had been prepared for all Councillors.

The 2 new pieces of equipment are due to be installed on Monday 16th January.

c) Public Land Officer’s Report for Nov and Dec
One of the benches has been repaired. 
Goal posts have been repainted.

Rabbit holes have been filled in

Work on Broad Green has been done

12/010
Planning


The planning report is attached to these minutes.

                      Planning application 11/01698/CPU-Mr Kirk of Teme 

                     Spinney WR6 5LX for’ Application for Lawful Development 

                     Certificate for proposed use for the stationing of a mobile 

                     home’. No hard copy had been received by the Clerk for this
                     application, she had noticed it on the weekly list and had asked 

                     the planning officer concerned, Sara Errington for an extension

                     date for our reply. She was happy to await the outcome of this

                     meeting for our answer which will sent to her within the next few 

                     days and noted in February’s   planning report. 
12/011
Councillor’s Reports and Items for future agenda
12/012
Date of Next Meeting


                 Agreed for 13th February


Chairman…………………………………..date……………………..

 Notes: Public Participation 

Mrs Liz Leach showed her concern for the speed of traffic at the bottom of Church Lane in Cotheridge when the school bus is dropping off school children in the afternoon. The Parish Council will contact Safer Road Partnership and highlight this

problem so that they can include it in their survey as mentioned in minute entry 12/006.

Mr Keith Brooks had responded to the planning application for 

Mr Kirk on a personal basis and had furnished the Chairman and Clerk with a copy of it.

.
.     
Attached: County and District Councillor’s report
Treasurer’s report

Planning report
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